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March Monthly Meeting 
Local Scholarship Fundraiser 

Saturday, March 28th, 1:00 PM 
 

Mansion Memories 
 

Carmichael Presbyterian Church  
(McMillan Hall) 

5645 Marconi Ave.  Carmichael, CA 

 

Docents of the California State Historic Governor’s Mansion 
in “period” costumes will present an introduction and walk 

through the history of this wonderful historic mansion, per-
forming humorous, poignant and informative vignettes. 

  
This fundraiser will fund scholarships for women attending 

American River College. 

 
An Ice Cream Social will follow the Mansion Memories  

program.  All members and guests are invited.   
Bring your family!  All are welcome. 

 
 The price per person is $20 with all profits going to  

CHAR’s Local Scholarship Fund   —   Reservations are due March 20th.   

   Please make check payable to CHAR AAUW.  Send to: 
    Louise Lockhart - Call Louise for more information. 
   

 If you wish to make a separate donation, please make out your check to ARC Foundation 

with CHAR AAUW in the memo line.  Your donation is tax deductible and you will receive 

an acknowledgement from ARC.  Mail checks to Louise. 

 
 
 

Save the Date:  Saturday, April 11thðAuthorôs Day:  Jeri Chase Ferris 



 

MESSAGE FROM OUR PRESIDENTS 

 

REMINDER OF BOARD MEETING 

Apr. 6thð 9:30 AM 

Raleyôs Meeting Room 

San Juan at Sunset 

Fair Oaks 

DEADLINE FOR APRIL  RIPPLES  

March 15th. 

 

Esther Leal:  

emleal@comcast.net 
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The Perfect gift! 

AAUW members, you can give new and recent college 

graduates a free, one-year AAUW membership at no 

cost to you or them.  Anyone who graduated within 

the last two years is eligible for a free membership.  

Give this meaningful gift to your favorite June grad.  

For more information, check out the Give a Grad a 

Gift Campaign online.  aaus.org/resource/give-a-grad

-a-gift/ 

Itôs bargain time for all new members joining AAUW 

for the remainder of the year.  If you know of some-

one who has been considering joining, let her know 

she can save 50% off national and branch dues if she 

joins by March 15th. 

Congratulations to our Tech Trek fundraising 

team members for the outstanding job they have 

been doing throughout the year.  The team has 

raised enough money to send six girls to Tech Trek 

camp at UC Davis this summer.  We recently received 

a donation of $850 from Golden State Water Com-

pany.  Well done. 

WE DID IT!   We’ve reached our membership goal of 

150 and we’re not done yet.  Bouquets to Judy Bell 

and Linda Marren who have done an incredible job as 

our membership team this year.   

Our installation of officers will occur at our June 

meeting.  At this meeting we also would like to honor 

the accomplishments of our members.  Please let us 

know of your own accomplishment or those of other 

CHAR members.  Email Mary at fogarden-

girl@comcast.net. If you’ve written a book, climbed a 

mountain, contributed to your community, received 

an award or recognition for your academic ability, 

your charitable work, your artwork, etc., we want to 

know about it. 

Save the date:  March 28th.  Mansion Memories.  

Don’t miss this delightful program, to be followed by 

an ice cream social.  Invite a friend! 

 

Mary and Joyce  

CARPOOLS:   Here’s a neat trick for those 

who carpool on fieldtrips and share gas ex-

penses. Go to www.gasbuddy.com and click 

on Trip Cost Calculator. The site will calculate 

the cost of gas required for the trip. Simply 

divide by the number of people in the car-

pool to figure the cost for each.  

CO-PRESIDENTS 

Mary Duval  

Joyce Farruggia  

  

 PROGRAM COMMITTEE  

7 Members 

 

CO-V.P. MEMBERSHIP  

FinanceðJudy Bell  

HospitalityðLinda Marren  

  

CO-V.P. AAUW FUNDS 

Jean Bayless  

Mary Gene Page  

 

SECRETARY 

Susan Oie  

  

TREASURER 

Lee Battershell 

 

 

RIPPLES STAFF 

Editor 

Esther Leal  

 

Circulation 

Evelyn Fedler  

 

Proofreader  

Jean Rubin  

 



      BOOK CORNER 
 

3rd Thursday Book Group 
Date:   Thurs., Mar. 19th 

Time:   1:00 PM 

Hostess: Jean Bronner 

Book:  The Book Thief  by Markus Zusak 
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New Book Group 

Date: Tuesday, March 17th 
Time: 1:00 PM 
Place:  Carmichael Library 
Book:  IŜŘȅΩǎ CƻƭƭȅΥ ¢ƘŜ [ƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ .ǊŜŀƪπ
through Inventions of Hedy Lamarr, the Most 
Beautiful Woman in the World by Richard Rho-
des, 
Contact:  Robin Howlett for information: 

 
Whodunits 
Date:  Tues., Mar. 10th 

Time:  1:00—2:30 PM 

Place:  Carmichael Library 

Be prepared to briefly highlight any 

mystery books read recently and share 

with the group.  New members wel-

come.  Call Coby Bonner with questions. 

LETõS EAT! 
Lunch Bunch 
Date:  Wed., March 11th 
Time:  12 noon 
Place:  Carmichael Café and Deli 
4314 Marconi Ave., Sacramento 

RSVP:  E-mail Virginia Dunstan or call 

Clydene Leslie by Fri., March 6th. 

Carmichael Cafe opened just a few months 

ago and has already received a nice write 

up in the Sacramento Bee.  Interesting pic-

tures showing the history of Carmichael are 

hung around the cafe.  Good selection of 

sandwiches, salads and burgers. 

Hungry Ladies Eating Out 
Date: Thurs., March 5th 
Time:  6:00 PM 
Place:  Matteo’s 
RSVP: Corrine Laing  
Hostesses: Jean Rubin and Gladys  
Esterkyn.  

Singles Dining Out 
Date:  Tues., March 31st 
Time:  6:00 PM 
Place:  Elephant Bar Restaurant on Sunrise Blvd., in Citrus Heights 
RSVP:  Julia Berry  
Contact Robin Howlett to be added to email list:  

More Than Books 
Date:  Wed., Mar. 18th   

Hostess: Pat Arthur 

Topic: India 
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Movie Mavens 
Date: Wed. Mar. 4th 

Call or Email: Robin Howlett  for more infor-
mation when it becomes available. 

 
 

       EXPANDING OUR HORIZONS 
Gadabouts 
No event in March.  Please support the 

branch fundraiser for local scholarships for 

American River College returning students. 

 

Save the date for April: Center for Sacra-

mento History will be April 16th, not April 

24th.  We will be seeing a special Toys and 

Games exhibit before it is open to the public 

and tour the Sacramento County archives. 

Bird Watching 
Date: Tuesday, March 3rd 

Time: 8:00 AM 

Place:  Effie Yeaw Nature Center 

RSVP: to Charlene  Eberwine or Lois Wren 

Let them know if you are willing to drive. 

Carpool:  Meet at the Raley’s parking lot 

at Sunset and San Juan in the northeast 

corner of San Juan Ave.   

Pouring rain cancels the event.  Call Char-

lene’s cell Tuesday morning if you need to 

cancel. World Country Study Group  
Date: Wed. March 25th 

Time:  10:00 AM 

Event:  Crocker Museum—Docent tour on art 

from India and Buddhist art. 

RSVP:  Janice Chung.  Please check with her 

for info on ride sharing or meeting at the 

Crocker and minimum no. of participants. 

Lunch there is optional as is the Toulouse-

Lautrec exhibit. 

 

Inter-Branch Council Luncheon at Plates Café 

was well attended by our CHAR branch.  Fea-

tured speakers, below, were Casey Knifsend 

and Jennifer Randles, Assistant Professors, 

who both had received AAUW Fellowship 

Awards and spoke of their use of the award.  

A delicious lunch was served by participants 

in the employment learning program for for-

merly homeless mothers with children. 

Great Decisions  
Date: Mar. 3rd and 17th (1st & 3rd 

Tues.) 

Time:  1:00-3:00 PM 

Place:  Raley’s  Event Center—San 

Juan at Sunset in Fair Oaks.  

For more information, visit 

www.fpa.org.  Or contact 

Virginia Sturdevant  or 

Carolyn Stewart 

Marathon  Bridge Players   

Please save Friday, May 22 for our end of the 

year party.   Harriett Orchard 

mailto:Char3@surewest.net%20or
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                               Cultural Arts 

On March 7 at 7:00 PM   Sacramento Fine Arts Center, (SFAC)  and 

Sacramento Poetry Society present  an evening of Poetry, Art, and Jazz at 

the (SFAC) galleries located at 5339-B Gibbons Drive in Carmichael.  The 

concert features the world  class  Brubeck Institute  Jazz Quintet;  Sacra-

mento Poetry performers;  creators of original jazz and new poets; and art  inspired by the 

SFAC Animal House exhibit. Call  the SFAC at  (916) 971-3713 or Website: 

www.sacfinearts.org/poetryartjazz.  

Crocker Art Museum, 216 0 Street. Sacramento. will be having an exhibit of French 

paintings by Toulouse-Lautrec on Feb. 1 through April 26. 2015.  His work was produced 

between 1880 and 1910 during a period of great movement and shifting in a very complex 

society. This exhibit investigates  a generation of artists who wanted to shake the con-

straints of French academic standards. The focus is on artists, writers, performers and mu-

sicians in Montmartre where they gathered surrounded by cafes, concerts, circuses and 

theatres.  For more information about the exhibit, tickets, and parking call   

(916) 808-7600., Website:  crockerartmuseum.org  

After an absence of fifteen  years  Sacramento Ballet will be performing “Swan 

Lake,”  the most famous ballet of all time at the Sacramento  Community Center Thea-

ter,  1631 K Street, on March  26 through March 29. Sacramento Ballet has had much suc-

cess and is regarded as a cultural asset to the community. The Ballet remains the only 

Sacramento arts organization with a residential company of artists. For more  information 

and tickets call the Community Center Box Office (916) 808-5181 or the Ballet Box Office 

(916) 552-5800x2. Website:http://www.sacballet.org/locations/community-center-theater/ 

Bunny Schwantes, Cultural Arts  

Welcome new Member! 
Charmen Goehring-Fox 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Voting in April 
At our General Meeting in April we will vote on officers for next year and by-law changes. 

(See article from Pat Boyd on page 7 for more details.)  

 

Proposed Slate of Officers for 2015-2016 
 

Co-Presidents—Mary Duval and Joyce Farruggia 

VP-Program—Committee (See below) 

VP-Membership-Linda Marren and Cynthia Marx 

Secretary—Open 

Treasurer-Lee Battershell-Baird 

Co-VP AAUW Funds-Open 

 
Program Committee: Coby Bonner, Mary Toutonghi, Judy Hoefling, Noreen Rademacher and Alice 
Ainsworth 

Contact Marilyn MacBride if you are interested in the open positions  
or know someone you could recommend. 

http://www.sacfinearts.org/poetryartjazz
http://www.sacballet.org/locations/community-center-theater/
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Highlights from the CHAR/AAUW  Feb. 2nd Board Meeting  

Call to Order:  Co-President Mary Duval called the meeting to order at 9:35 a.m. 

Treasurersô Report:  Treasurer, Lee Battershell reported that the branch is basically in 

good shape financially, but the party at Northridge went over-budget.  She will present a 

motion to increase the branch dues.  

New Business:  CHAR and Sacramento branches member Robin Howlett gave a presenta-

tion on the United Nations Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination  

Against Women (CEDAW.)  See page 7 for the information on this presentation. 

Bylaws:  Parliamentarian Pat Boyd announced that the State Board has approved the two 

proposed by-law changes adopted at the December CHAR board meeting. They will be pre-

sented to the membership for its approval at the general meeting in April. 

Membership:   Judy Bell reported that CHAR now has 150 members.  

Program/AAUW Funds:  Mary Gene Page discussed plans for the upcoming Bridge and 

Board Game Day.  

Public Policy:  Mary Toutonghi sent a message saying that last year’s cookie project, il-

lustrating the pay differential in men and women’s pay, will be repeated at the April gen-

eral meeting.  The group will again participate in registering young voters at local high 

schools.  There will be a Public Policy meeting at Mary’s house on Monday, March 16th at 

10:00 AM.  Please call her if you wish to attend.  All are welcome. 

V.G.I.F.:  Dorothy Sutter reported that her granddaughter will give a presentation about 

her experiences and challenges in establishing a girls’ soccer team in Ethiopia. This will be 

a fundraiser for Virginia Gildersleeve.   

Tech Trek:  Tech Trek has a balance of $2,487.99 in the Branch account and Mary Duval 

proposed moving $2,400 to our SPF account, leaving the remainder to pay for the teddy 

bears that are given to the girls, as well as other program-related sundries.   

C/U Partnership:  Joyce Farruggia has consulted with new member Trish Caldwell, who is 

a dean at ARC, about holding the Char-sponsored grant-writing workshop on campus in 

April. 

Old Business:  Once again the motion regarding use of bridge group money was brought 

up for a vote.  However, there was no quorum at the time this issue came up, so no vote 

could be taken. Lee Battershell-Baird announced that the nominating committee’s work is 

proceeding, but that they still need someone to run for secretary, two vice presidents for 

AAUW Funds and a Program Coordinator. 

New Business:  Lee Battershell-Baird noted the need to raise the local dues, stating the 

present rate does not cover all costs and that some members are paying some of CHAR’s 

monetary obligations out of their own pockets.  Discussion to be continued. 

 

 

Key Dates: 

Fundraiser—March 28th 

Next Board Meeting April 6th 

 

Meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 

 

Susan Oie, Secretary    

CHAR website:  citrusheights-ca.aaauw.net 
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California AAUW News Information 

Message from Donna Mertens and Charmen Goehring:  It is with great respect for AAUW-

CA that we announce a change in plans with our candidacies for the AAUW- CA state 

board. Although we both bring a wealth of  AAUW leadership experience, ideas and passion 

for AAUW, Donna has the CA board experience that Charmen does not yet have. With this 

in mind, Donna will run for President Elect and Charmen will run for director. This will en-

sure that the board does not yet lose Donna’s valuable service and hopefully, will gain 

Charmen’s experience and ideas. We look forward to working, supporting and learning 

from each other over the next few years. 

Robin Howlett presented information to the Board of Directors on the United Nations Con-

vention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination  Against Women (CEDAW), an en-

deavor that AAUW National has long supported. It has been ratified by 188 countries but 

the U.S. has not yet ratified the treaty. CHAR agreed to join the coalition and to provide a 

member to attend local government meetings when the resolution is presented. CHAR’s 

approval, contingent upon its acceptance of the final resolution, was seconded and passed.  

Presently, there is a local movement to get a number of women’s groups in the area to pe-

tition local governments to sign a resolution to send to Congress urging ratification of the 

treaty.  Contact Robin for more information and how you can get involved. 

Report of By-Laws Committee 
Pat Boyd, Chair 

ARTICLE V. NOMINATIONS AND ELECTIONS 

Section 1. Nominations 

Current : 

a. There shall be a nominating committee of five members, elected or appointed as fol-

lows: two of whom shall be elected at a general meeting and three shall be elected by the 

board of directors at the first board meeting of the fiscal year, one of whom shall be ap-

pointed chair of the committee. 

Change: 

a. There shall be a nominating committee of five members, elected or appointed as fol-

lows: three shall be elected at a general meeting and two shall be appointed by the board 

of directors. One member shall be selected chair by the committee.   

Rationale: more involvement from the general membership. 

 

ARTICLE IX. FINANCIAL  ADMINISTRATION 

Section 3. Budget . 

Current: 

The board shall adopt an annual budget for presentation to the branch no later than the 

fall meeting. 

 

Change: 

The annual budget shall be reviewed by the board of directors, published in the branch 

newsletter, and adopted by the membership no later than the first general meeting. 

Rationale: Having the members vote on the budget allows a sense of ownership. 



Deadline for Apr. 2015 Ripples 
March  15th  
See page 2 for address 
Our CHAR website: 
citrusheights-ca.aauw.net 

AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY WOMEN MISSION STATEMENT: 

 AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education,  
philanthropy and research.  

March 2015 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 Bird 

Watching 

4 Movie 

Mavens 

5 Hungry 

Ladies 

6 7 

8 9 10 Who 

Dunits 

11 Lunch 

Bunch 

12 13 14 

15 16  17 New 

Book Grp 

18 More 

Than Bks 

19 3rd 

Thurs. Bks 

20 21 

22 23 24 25 World 

Study Grp 

26 27 28 Mo. 

Meeting 

29 30 31 Singles 

Dining 

    

CHAR AAUW Ripples 
 

Great Decisions 

Great Decisions 

Mansion Memories—Local Scholar-

ship Fund Raiser—Monthly Meeting 


